

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Scott Niehaus

Village Manager

**FROM**: Nicole Aranas

Assistant Village Manager

**DATE:** June 11, 2014

**SUBJECT**: Proposed Repeal of the Prohibition of Video Gaming

Attached please find a copy of An Ordinance Repealing Title 11, Chapter 110, Section 110.11 of the Lombard Village Code in Regard to the Prohibition of Video Gaming Within the Village of Lombard, and Requiring a Review of Said Repeal One (1) Year After the Installation of the First Video Gaming Terminal. If approved, the Ordinance would repeal the existing ban on video gaming within the Village and provide for a review of such action by the Village President and Board of Trustees one year from the installation of the first gaming terminal within the Village.

Ordinance No. 6442, approved on February 4, 2010 established a prohibition on video gaming within the Village of Lombard. Upon direction given by the Village Board of Trustees at the May 15, 2014 meeting, an ordinance proposing the repeal of the existing ban on video gaming has been prepared and placed on the June 19<sup>th</sup> Village Board meeting agenda for first reading.

The proposed Ordinance would repeal the existing ban on video gaming upon passage. The Ordinance further provides for a review of the repeal by the President and Board of Trustees at the first Village Board meeting following the passage of one (1) year from the installation of the first video gaming terminal within the Village.

Supporting documents and information on video gaming were previously distributed to the Board of Trustees under separate cover prior to the May 15, 2014 initial meeting on this subject. Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please let me know.